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DATES TO REMEMBER

December 2015
1   PTA Meeting 
2   Mackenzie River Pizza Night

 
     7
  Midterms go home

         
     8       Band and Orchestra Concert

                          8:45 a.m.

                 9      Penguin Patch

              16      Just Say No Club 3:15-4:00

              17       K-3 winter concert

                          9:00 am and 1:15 pm
 23-Jan. 1       Winter break

       Jan. 4      School resumes

WINTER CONCERTS
Mark your calendars for December 8th and 17th! 
 Beartooth students in orchestra and band will perform on December 8th at 8:45 a.m. in the gym.

Students in grades K-3 will present a winter program on December 17th. This program will also be in the gym. We will have performances at 9:00 am and 1:15 pm. Please attend only one performance. This will ensure that all parents are able to enjoy their children singing.
You are encouraged to stay for the entire performance.
Be sure to dress your children in their nicest clothes and bring those cameras!

We will be looking for you!!
Children in grades 4-6 general music classes are planning spring concerts.
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COLD WEATHER

 Students will go outside unless it is extremely wet, windy, slick or it is below 0 so please make sure they dress appropriately. If the “duck” or the “snowman” is in the office window students are allowed inside before school.  Kindergarten – 3rd grade go into the gym and 4th- 6th grade go to their classrooms. 
We understand on cold or wet days you want to get your child as close as you can to the front door to drop them off, but please be courteous in the drive-thru. Do not double park and have your child run through cars. On very cold days if a child comes in within a few minutes of the tardy bell we do not count them tardy, so please take your time and be safe. 
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STUDENT OF THE MONTH

Each month a student from each classroom will be chosen as student of the month. The following criteria are used; being a good worker, a good friend, a good sport and having a good attitude.  These students will get to eat lunch with Mrs. McCall.  Each student will get an All American Meal from McDonalds. 
 The following students were chosen as Student of the Month for November:

Mrs. Bealer                                 Taylor Bagley  
Mrs. Roberts                               Emree Brensdal
Mrs. Sigurdson                          Alora Carroll
Miss Ash                                      Reese Greeno
Mrs. Brammer                           James Joseph
           

Mrs. Peel                                     Jeralea Shillington
Mrs. Chase                                 Blayke Hartman
Mrs. Henrichs                            Spirit Lehman
Mrs. Miller                                   Keenan Doheny
Ms Sustarsic                              Mason LaCroix
Mrs. Fowler                                Cameron Ericson
Mr. Richmond                            Zoey Sturgill
Ms Thompson                            Kayla Gonzales
Mrs. Bailey                                 Nazirou MBoup
Miss Loomis                               Jakob Kotrc
Mrs. Warren                               Tessa Stokes
Mrs. Alwood                               Ella Huschka
Miss Carlin                                  Austin Lee
Mrs. Rusche Nicholson          Sam Reinhardt   
Mrs. Morales                              Joanna Devine
Mrs. Samuelson                        Aaliyah Stewart
Mr. Schwartzkopf                     Kaleb Dean
Many thanks to McDonalds for furnishing the Student of the Month lunches for Mrs. McCall over the last 18 years.
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COUNSELOR’S CORNER
Why Children Need Your Presence and Not Your Presents

	* This holiday season, rather than spending money on family, spend TIME with family.*

It is no secret that children love new toys. They love Christmas and birthdays because of the multitude of gifts they receive. However, the most important gift any child could receive is the continual presence of his parents in his life. As a parent, giving your time, energy and love to your child is one of the most important things you can do. 
Here are a few reasons why presence is more important in your child's life than the latest and greatest present.

Children need your example

Home is the place where children learn basic skills such as how to speak, walk, use the toilet, hold a fork, manners, etc. Children learn these skills from watching others. Parents set an example to children. If a child sees a parent performing a certain task, the child feels it is also OK to do it. When you are present in your child's life, you help shape your child into the person you know he can become. Children look up to you their entire lives and your actions speak much louder than any amount of money. Show your children, by your example and your actions, that you want what is best for them.

Children need your physical touch

When children fall and hurt themselves, or they are sick, there is nothing like a kiss from their mom or a snuggle from their dad. Physical touch is a powerful thing. Take the time to snuggle your children, let them sit on your lap while you read them stories and give them hugs before bed each night, etc.

Involvement helps build a child's self-esteem

When you are involved in your child's life, you help him gain confidence and build up his self-esteem. When parents make it a priority to attend a child's choir concert or basketball game or even make sure her homework is complete, it brings feelings of security and love to a child. This is important to a child's mental health. When these feelings do not exist, the child is more likely to be insecure and have feelings of low self-worth.

A strong relationship builds a child's communication skills

When parents are present in a child's life, they spend more time talking to the child. Whereas, when a child is just given a gift, they are usually by themselves for an extended period of time. Communication with parents is essential for establishing critical skills. Vocabulary, grammar and even basic socializing skills can all be learned through constant communication between a child and a parent.

At first, presents may seem like a great way to win your child's love but they will never take the place of being present. Children grow up too quickly. Don't let their childhood slip by without being involved and letting your actions show your child how much your care.

- Excerpts of this article originally written by Family Share website, 2015


    Elementary





1345 Elaine Avenue  -  Billings, MT 59105  


                        Phone – 281-6202





Please check lost and 


found








